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Newsletter – Thursday, 3rd May 2012 
ANZAC DAY SERVICE Crooble Hall  

Thank you to all the parents who supported this event and took 

their children to the ANZAC Day Service at Crooble. All our 

students that attended participated in the Service. Mrs Sullivan 

reports they are to be complimented on their behaviour and their 

understanding of the importance of this day. 

 

 
Congratulations to the Pally P & C 

Easter Eggstravaganza held last term was an outstanding success. Jill 

Walker and her helpers ran a FUN activity afternoon. It was great to 

see everyone enjoying themselves. Approximately $1200 was raised. A 

great effort by all.  
All info sent to Champion included in this newsletter. 

 



Impact Leadership Conference 

Mrs Rush and Years 5 & 6 attended the Leadership Conference yesterday. Well 

done to our students who attended and represented the school in positive way. 

Thank you Mrs Rush for assisting with transport. 

 

School Cross Country 

Friday 11th May 

10am 
The School Cross Country will be held at Rigby Oval on Friday 11th May 

commencing at 10am  

There will be NO CANTEEN running. The school has been informed they will 

have no power on Friday 11th.  

 

Term 2 Invoices 

Invoices were sent home today for outstanding school fees and laptop hire. 

These accounts need to be finalised by Friday 18th May. 
 

CPR – Saturday, 12th May – 9am start. 

On Saturday 12th May the staff will be completing Mandatory CPR training and 

other mandatory training. 

The CPR course runs for approximately one hour. 

If you would like to participate please contact the office. 

 

NAPLAN TESTING Years 3 & 5 

The National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) Testing 

will be held 15th – 17th May. 

The following tests will be held on: 

Tuesday: Language Conventions & Writing 

Wednesday: Reading 

Thursday: Numeracy 

 

Canteen 

The canteen roster will be printed in the next newsletter. If you are 

unable to assist please contact Lynette. 
Canteen Roster Term 2 

Fri  4
th

  May  Katrina Cleal  

Mon 7
th

  May Jill Walker 

Fri    11
th 

 May –NO CANTEEN 

   

Fruit Roster 

Fri  4
th

 May Lynette Taunton 

 

 



Calendar 

Term 2 

May 

 Fri 11th School Cross Country – No Power at School – No Canteen 

 15th – 17th Year 3 & 5 NAPLAN Tests 

 Wed 16th P & C meeting 6.30pm 

 Wed 23rd Bookfair 

 Wed 23rd Assembly – 2.30pm 

 Thurs 24th Biggest Morning Tea 

 Fri 25th Canteen Day 

 Tue 29th School Council Meeting 2pm 

 

June 

 Fri 1st Bike Fun Day 

 Wed 13th Assembly 

 Wed 20th School Athletic Carnival 

 

P & C Information 
Copy of information and all photos sent to Moree Champion.                                                                                                
Easter Eggstravaganza  
Pallamallawa School held an Easter Eggstravaganza on Wednesday 4th April a 
great time was had by all. The school would like to thank the hat parade judges Mrs 
Sylvia Macey and Mrs Patty Parry of Pallamallawa for kindly judging the event, they 
had a difficult task. (Other Activities held included a hat parade, raffles, sack races, 
egg and spoon races, guess where the pony will poo!, face painting, treasure hunt, 
guess the name of the chick, how many Lollies in the jar, cupcake decorate, tug of 
war and piñatas). The School P & C would like to thank the many volunteers who 
helped to run the event including the local Pallamallawa Pre-School who held a 
successful Easter egg raffle. The P & C would also like to thank the many members 
of the community and parents who made generous to the school including Mrs Julie 
Schwartz the Principal and Annies Bakery, Moree. The event was well attended by 
pupils from the school and the local community and we look forward to repeating the 
event next year. 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


